MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 18th July 2016

7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer), Brenda Stockley, Tom Marshall, Jean Cooper, Barry Thompson, Jonathan Harris 
APOLOGIES
           Chris Flint, Donna Games, Marie Mumford, Peter Thompson, Jon Belk

1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
        Tom Marshall proposed the approval and Barry Thompson seconded.

        After one alteration, Tom pointed out there was an extra 0 for the 200 Club    

        income.
        Marie Mumford has given her resignation and Brenda Stockley has also decided

        to resign.  Jean Cooper will take over representation of Senior Citizens.

2.   Matters Arising from the minutes
 JH has had a site meeting with Digital Derbyshire and BT regarding upgrade of 

box for further connections.  This will happen in 1-2 months giving additional broadband connections including the Village Hall. The committee agreed that JH should go ahead and organise it accordingly.

The Parish website is now being changed and it is in the process of starting up.

Calver Film – deposit has been paid for projector/screen with installation date 16th/17th August.  Deposits also made for the kitchen and donation to the Church has been given.  Mirror in disabled toilet needs to be bought.

Floor in the kitchen is to be replaced also in the bar and bar store.  Floor people will liase with EMCAT. The kitchen will be cleared out the weekend before kitchen work commences.  Dave Edmondson will take before and after pictures for the Link and various items will be advertised in the Link and Peak Advertiser.
3.   Treasurer’s Report

       ME presented the accounts to be approved which are attached.  

       Margaret Wood proposed to accept the accounts and Jean Cooper seconded.

       Margaret thanked Mike for all his hard work putting the accounts together.       

4.   Open Afternoon for kitchen viewing
       Margaret will organise a plaque to put by the kitchen door for Peggy Hadfield.

       The kitchen will be open to the public on Saturday 1st October between 

        2.00-5.00 pm for teas. Publicity needs to be organised.  Ad in the Link and a    

        leaflet drop in Calver, Froggatt and Curbar – 700-1000 copies needed. Tom 

        and Mike volunteered to help.
       Margaret to ask Jo's Pantry about catering
.

5.  Maintenance
      One light does not work but will be left until the film equipment has been installed 

       As it probably needs to be altered.  Committee clock needs to be replaced.

.

6.   Bar Report


       The first quarter took £2,017 and £1,217 Gross trading.  There is £677 surplus.

        An issue with last Sundays booking as own drinks were brought in and they 

        stayed over their booked time. The committee decided to charge them £50.00

        extra.

7.    200 Club

        Now midway through cycle and the next draw will be on 1st August at the AGM.

.
8.    Bookings

        3 more weddings have been booked plus one regular class of Yoga. Steady 

        supply of children’s parties. New Years Eve celidh has been booked.

 9     AGM  -  1st August
        Marie Mumford and Brenda Stockley are resigning.  Another committee member

         needs to be found to represent Froggatt
Dates of future meetings

AGM 1st Aug

next regular meeting 10th October 2016
